
MEMORANDUM         February 21, 2023 

     

 

TO:   All Subcommittee Members and Staff 

  Subcommittee on Military Construction, Veteran Affairs and Related Agencies 

 

FROM:  The Honorable John Carter, Chairman  

 

RE:   “Oversight Hearing – Quality of Life in the Military” 

 
 

I. INTRODUCTION:  

 

The House Committee on Appropriations, Subcommittee on Military Construction, Veteran 

Affairs and Related Agencies will hold a hearing entitled, “Oversight Hearing – Quality of Life 

in the Military” on Tuesday, February 28, 2023, at 10:30 a.m. (ET), in Room 2358A of the 

Rayburn House Office Building. The hearing is on the quality of life for our enlisted soldiers, 

sailors, marines, airmen, and their families.   

 

II. WITNESSES 

 

• Sergeant Major Michael A. Grinston, U.S. Army, Sergeant Major of the Army 

 

• Master Chief Petty Officer James M. Honea, U.S. Navy, Master Chief Petty Officer of 

the Navy 

 

• Sergeant Major Troy E. Black, U.S. Marine Corps, Sergeant Major of the Marine 

Corps 

 

• Chief Master Sergeant JoAnne S. Bass, U.S. Air Force, Chief Master Sergeant of the 

Air Force 

 

• Chief Master Sergeant Roger A. Towberman, U.S. Space Force, Chief Master 

Sergeant of the Space Force 

 

III. STAFF CONTACTS 

 

If you have further questions, please contact Betsy Bina (Betsy.Bina@mail.house.gov) or 

Arianna Delgado (Arianna.Delgado@mail.house.gov) of the House Appropriations Committee 

Subcommittee on Military Construction, Veteran Affairs and Related Agencies.  

mailto:Betsy.Bina@mail.house.gov
mailto:Arianna.Delgado@mail.house.gov

